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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, August 27, 2012
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Aaron Bowman, Elaine Brown, Commissioner-designate  Marla Buchanan; Commissioner Richard Redick, Commissioner-designate Carl Cannon present via conference call; Commissioner Larry Williams excused; Senior Deputy General Counsel Karen Chastain, Assistant General Counsel Carol Mirando, Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Ronnie Belton, Chief Financial Officer;  Jessica Deal, Mayor’s Office; Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office; Twane Duckworth, Risk Management;  Jeremiah Cobb, Grants Management; Chris Kauffman, Nancy Rubin, Jacksonville Port Authority; Greg Dronkert, HMS Global via telephone, Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; Donnie Horner III; Steve Arrington, Jacksonville Transportation Authority; David Moorefield, DAK Resources, Inc.; Evie Welch; Attorney Lindsay Brock; Joe Wilhelm, Financial News & Daily Record; Stan Johnson, ECA (Gulliford), Connie Holt, ECA (Holt);  Marriane Lahmeur, Legislative Assistant;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:06 p.m.

Commissioner Elaine Brown reported on the fundraiser, “Ferry Fest,” that was held Saturday (August 25th) at Mayport.  An estimated 10-12,000 people attended and $23,000 was raised.

She reported that it was a very successful event.  

Jacksonville Port Authority Chief Operating Officer, Chris Kauffman, reported on the Wednesday, August 22nd special meeting of the JaxPort Board.  Mr. Kauffman reported that the Board approved the transfer of the St. Johns River Ferry operations to the City of Jacksonville’s St. Johns River Ferry Commission.  In addition, the JaxPort Board reiterated its commitment of $200,000 to the Ferry Commission as a contribution for the ferry’s operating costs.
Senior Deputy General Counsel Karen Chastain, legal counsel to JaxPort, announced that the Board had approved the suggestion to keep Victoria Robas of JaxPort’s staff in her role in the operation of the ferry for HMS Maritime for three months after the official transfer.

Questions were raised and discussion followed on the issues ferry coupons and the lease agreement between the Port Authority and Hornblower (HMS Global Maritime) as cited in the Post-Closing and Further Assurance Agreement.

There was a lengthy discussion on ferry fares.  Commissioner-designate Marla Buchanan reported on the recommendations of the Sub-Committee on Fares that were reached at the August 27, 2012 meeting of the Sub-Committee.  The Sub-Committee sought a formula to revise the fare structure (the fare had not been raised in five years) without losing ridership.  Ridership was categorized into three categories: (1) the repetitive rider, (2) the occasional rider, and (3) the tourist rider.  The repetitive rider is someone who rides the Ferry regularly for work; the occasional rider rides the ferry consistently, though not necessarily on a weekly basis; the tourist rider is either an out-of-towner or a local riding the ferry for pleasure or as a means to attend an event.
The Sub-Committee considered various means of raising fares for increased revenue including a seasonal rate; a special weekend rate; the need to sell coupon booklets.

The Sub-Committee felt there were major problems with the current system in fare collection.
A discussion ensued on various options for fare collection methods, a discussion that included Greg Dronkert and Mark Fernandez whose views from their experience with ferry operations were sought.  Some of the options included use of an iPhone for a credit card swipe; a manned kiosk with a mechanism to swipe cards, take cash and issue receipts.  

The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, implored the Commission to come up with the most efficient, simplest way to collect fares between now and October 1st.  New, innovative and other mechanisms could be considered at a later date.

The Commission discussed the practice of allowing law enforcement officers, public safety officials, lifeguards and others to ride the ferry free of charge.  It was decided that this was a loophole that had to be closed.  A police vehicle with emergency lights flashing and clearly en route to an emergency situation was an accepted exception.
The Commission considered and voted on a number of fare revisions.  The Chair reiterated that fare rates had to be approved before the Commission’s budget came before the Finance Committee’s budget deliberations the following week.

The Commission voted to approve an increase in coupon booklets from $3.00 to $4.00.

The Commission voted to approve an increase in car, van and truck fares from $5.00 to $6.00.

Vehicles that were 20 feet in length or longer would have a fare of $10.00.

The Committee voted to approve a walk-on rate of $1.00.

The Committee voted to approve a fare for motorcycles comparable to cars at $6.00.

Greg Dronkert contended that passengers in vehicles should be charged a fare comparable to walk-on pedestrians, $1.00 per person in a vehicle.  The Commission discussed the matter and decided to defer the matter.
The Commissioners agreed that it was imperative to market the ferry as a bargain considering the high price of gas and the time saved by individuals getting from A1A in Mayport to Hecksher Drive.

The Commission had a lengthy discussion on coupon booklets.  The Commission voted to not accept any old coupons after September 30, 2013 and to have the 400 coupon books currently available expire September 30, 2013.

Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston brought to the Commission’s attention the fact that when the City of Jacksonville conveyed operations of the St. Johns River Ferry to the Jacksonville Port Authority in 2007, one of the parcels in the conveyance is now claimed by JEA as its property.  It is JEA’s position that the City conveyed the parcel in question to JEA in a 1997 ordinance.

Attorney Lindsay Brock indicated that he had been advised that the Jeann Ribault had passed a recent U.S. Coast Guard inspection.
Commissioner Aaron Bowman provided the Commission with a brief report on the recommendations of the Management Sub-Committee.  The Sub-Committee felt that it was imperative to have a ferry operations manager in place by October 1st.  Commissioner Bowman indicated that he would like to start looking at a job description for the managerial position and to begin interviews.  The Commissioner introduced David Moorefield, president & CEO of DAK Resources, Inc., a local firm whose areas of expertise include staffing, recruiting, business analysis and consulting service.
Mayoral Aide Jessica Deal raised the issue of potential grants that the Commission would be seeking to support the ferry’s operations.  Specifically, she indicated that the Administration is concerned about the fact that grant funds through the Federal Highway Administration and the Florida Department of Transportation require upfront money (and subsequent reimbursements).

The Administration cannot commit that resources for upfront money is currently available.

The Commission briefly discussed the matter.

The next scheduled meeting of the Commission is Tuesday, September 4, 2012, 5:00 p.m.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:05. PM.
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